
SESSION OF 2011

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 118

As Amended by Senate Committee on Ways 
and Means

Brief*

SB  118  would  increase  certain  fees  credited  to  the 
Board of Barbering Fee Fund and create a chair lease license 
fee. 

Board of Barbering fee limitations:

Fee
Current 
Amount

Proposed 
Amount

Applicant barbering examination fee $100.00 $120.00
License to practice barbering $80.00 $100.00
Renewal of license to practice barbering $80.00 $100.00
Restoration of expired license if
  expiration period is over three years $100.00 $120.00
Annual barber instructor license $90.00 $130.00
Restoration of annual barber instructor
  license if expiration period is under three
  years $170.00 $190.00
Annual barber shop inspection $40.00 $60.00
New barber shop, relocation, or change of
  ownership $80.00 $100.00
New chair lease license or annual
    renewal of chair lease 

-- $40.00

Restoration of expired chair lease license
  if expiration period is under three years

-- $60.00

Student learning license $55.00 $65.00

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org



Background

The executive director of the Board of Barbering testified 
to support the bill. The Board of Barbering executive director 
stated  that  the  last  time  the  Legislature  increased  the 
statutory maximum was in 2003 and the last time the Board 
raised fees was in 2007. The new chair lease fees currently 
are being charged by the Board at $25 but are not in statute. 
However,  the  new  chair  lease  fees  are  mentioned  in  the 
Kansas Administrative Regulations 61-4-2. The bill would put 
these  fees  in  statute,  and  the  Board  has  indicated  it  will 
continue to charge $25. No neutral or opposition testimony 
was offered. 

These fees are deposited to the Board of Barbering Fee 
Fund,  and  the  balance  is  used  by  the  Board  to  properly 
administer the laws which the Board is directed to enforce. 

The  Committee on Ways and Means amended three 
statutory  maximums  in  the  original  bill.  The  statutory 
maximums for the annual barber shop inspection fee and the 
fee  for  restoration  of  an  expired  chair  lease  license  if  the 
licensee expired within a  three year period were increased 
by $10, from $50 to $60. The proposed statutory maximum 
for a new chair lease license or annual renewal of chair lease 
was decreased by $10, from $50 to $40. 

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
Budget, the Board of Barbering indicates it does not plan to 
increase fees in FY 2012 or FY 2013. Therefore, there would 
be no fiscal effect to the Board in either of these fiscal years. 
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